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No. AIBSNLEA/Dir(HR/2013-14       Dated:13-09-2013 
To 

Shri A.N.Rai,  
Director (HR),BSNL  Board, 
New Delhi-110001 

 
Subject: Request for promotion to the post of DE/AGM (ad hoc) based on the DPC 

held for 1860 posts – reg. 
Sir, 
 

    It is in continuation to our letter dated 04-09-2013, While conveying our heartful thanks for carrying 
out one of the massive DPCs in BSNL after successful contest of numerous litigations, we would like to 
submit the following few lines for your kind and immediate intervention: 

 
1. The DPC was convened for promotion from SDE (T) to DE/AGM (ad hoc) for 1860 posts during June/July, 

2013. In the said DPC the names of 1445-OC, 293-SC and 122-ST were considered for promotion. 
However, the promotion orders were issued to 1693 officers on a time bound manner to avoid probable 
stay orders/litigations from various Courts. Further, it is learnt that the names of 167 candidates have 
been ignored due to intervention of CLO, SCT-Cell without any justified reason. 
 

2. A look (table below) at the names considered by DPC for promotion and the promoted officers can reveal 
that major number of OC candidates were ignored by the competent authority while issuing promotion 
orders:  

 
 Total OC SC ST 
Number of candidates 
considered for DPC 1860 1445 293 122 

Number of candidates 
promoted  1693 1311 274 108 

Ignored for promotion 167 134 19 14 
   
3. It may be stated that OC candidates from 1982-Batch JTOs (DR)/1998-Batch SDEs (T) are still awaiting 

for their turn of promotion. It is very heartening that even after a long wait i.e. 15 years in the grade of SDE 
(T) and found suitable by the DPC, the said 134 OC candidates could not got their legitimate promotion 
due to some administrative glitches. 
 

4. In view of the above, it is therefore requested you to kindly intervene in the matter and issue necessary 
instructions to concerned authorities for issuing necessary promotion orders to the remaining 167 
candidates who are waiting for the last 15 years for promotion.  
 

 With kind regards 
                                           Yours Sincerely 

         -sd- 
   (Prahlad Rai) 

           General Secretary  
     

Copy to: Shri A.K.Jain, Sr.GM (Pers.)/CLO (SCT), BSNL CO, New Delhi-110001 
 


